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Don’t forget to follow us on social media, where you 

can find any news on school activities as well as 

updates about recent events.  

High attendance is vital to ensure that students reach their maximum potential while at school. Having a couple of 

days off here and there may not seem like it will have much of an impact, but by having just 6-10 days off a year, it 

can drop the chances of achieving those higher grades by 10%. This equates to over 50 hours of learning lost per year. 

Congratulations to Year 7 who achieved the highest attendance this week! 

Welcome to our final edition of our OSCA Newsletter for this half term. We hope you are enjoying our good news 
communications - we certainly love to compile our celebrations for you. The past eight weeks have been filled with 
positivity, with so many exciting events happening around the school. As you are aware, we have had Ofsted in over this 
past week. We would just like to take this opportunity to thank all students, parents/carers and staff for their 
commitment to the school and ongoing support, with special thanks to all who completed our Ofsted parental voice.  
 
We hope you have a restful half term break, and we look forward to welcoming back students on Monday the 6th of 
November.  

1st—Year 7                                        

2nd—Year 9                  

3rd—Year 10                                                             

Year 9 Sporting Success 
A few weeks back, Mr Evans took the year 9 football team away to play at 
Perryfields. OSCA produced an utterly dominant display from the first kick 
off and ended up 8-0 winners. The whole team played brilliantly but some special mentions must go to Rhys who scored 4 goals, 
Godswill for constant pressure and chasing down right throughout the game, Cameron in goal, often didn't have a lot to do but still 
made 3-4 impressive saves when called upon and Mason for controlling the middle of the pitch. All the team played excellently, 
playing some of the best football Mr Evans has seen them play since they started as a team in year 7. Huge well done to the 
students, and thankyou to Mr Evans for coaching such a fantastic team.  

Half Term—Monday 30th October until Friday 3rd November 
Happy Half Term! Students will break up on Friday 27th October, and will return on Monday 6th November. We hope that all students, parents/
carers and staff have a lovely half term.  

Year 11 Mocks—Monday 13th to Thursday 23rd November 
Year 11 mocks will be happening between Monday 13th to Thursday 23rd November. All year 11's should have received their Individual Mock 
Exam Timetable and the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ): Exam Information for Candidates. If any year 11 student hasn't received one of 
these packs, could they please go and see Ms Dornelly in the Data and Exams office (A Block) to get one. Thankyou for your ongoing support with 
this.  

Halloween Pumpkin Painting 
On Friday the 13th, to get students in the Halloween spirit Miss 
Whitehouse hosted a pumpkin painting event in our CAAT 
department. Students were able to choose their pumpkin and got 
creative with painting some amazing designs on them. There was 
such a variety, and it was great to see the students being so 
imaginative. As they painted their pumpkins, they also watched ‘The 
Nightmare Before Christmas’, which was a huge hit. Well done to all 
the students involved, for creating such brilliant masterpieces, and a 
huge thankyou to Miss Whitehouse for hosting a fun activity for the 
students! 
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